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COMMUNITY SERVICE: TALIRE

Once a month on a Monday morning, a group of dedicated students banded together under the cool guidance of
Mr. Cripps to venture out to Talire. At this school for the handicapped, the Hutchins students helped the child-
ren to develop skills through the Physical Education lessons.

Every 20 minutes for three hours, there was a new, fresh group of children with whom to test our skills (i.e.
throwing or bouncing balls, walking along lines or footprints, or balancing on beams).

Both parties benefited from this experience; the children by the love and contact given by the students and the
students by the exposure (usually for the first time) to handicapped children.

We thank the staff and students at Talire for this opportunity to help.

C.Mw.

GENERAL STUDIES: TALIRE GROUP

During the first two terms of this year for general activities, held on each Monday afternoon, a group of students
under the direction of Mr. Cripps, visited the Talire School for handicapped children. Our task was to help
instruct four classes of children in basic skills of co-ordination and balance. Once we ourselves had mastered some
of the more difficult skills we set out to convey our knowledge to the children. The four classes with which we
dealt consisted of children ranging from the ages of six to 16, many possessing varying degrees of physical or
mental deficiency and each with a specific problem.

Their activities consisted mainly of simple physical activities which required a certain degree of thinking and con-
centration. As Talire is very well equipped there were many different kinds of exercises that we could give the
children, each specialised in helping the child develop a different talent.

After the second and third visits to the school, the group knew most of the children individually and most of
the older children were able to remember members of the group. Well before the end of first term there were
definite signs of progress among most of the children, which was very rewarding for us to see.

Although we found it disappointing to leave the children at the end of second term, it was very pleasing for all
involved to see that we had helped them, even if it was only to a small degree. The children of Talire however,
were not the only ones who learnt from the exercise, as it was a great experience for all the students concerned
in the group and I'm sure that they are all indebted to Talire for giving them the opportunity of pursuing such
a worthwhile activity.

M. Sherrey.

FROM THE INSIDE

The attitude that you get when you say you come from New Norfolk is that you are queer and
all the rest of the town is too. When you are on holiday or somewhere and people ask you
where you come from and you say ““New Norfolk” they straight away think “Oooch, that's
where all the spastics come from.” Unless you have been there to see what it is like, most
people just associate New Norfolk with Retarded People. Nearly all the people in New Norfolk
work at Boyer or have something to do with the Royal Derwent Hospital. Some people have
lived in New Norfolk all their lives yet they have never gone inside the entrance of the Royal Derwent Hospital.
From the Inside it is a completely different situation. All the mentally retarded people are kept under good care.
They are all given an allowance and if they are in a fit state they are allowed out to buy things. This gives them
a chance of responsibility and makes them happy to go out and buy some of their own clothes, etc. Some
people in there are just about alright but they have no family who could be bothered to look after them and all
their friends are there, so if you took them out they would be lost. Dad was taking in some apples the other
day and he stopped to unload. A bloke was walking backwards and forwards at the front of the building looking
very unintelligent. Dad said “Hello” and he came bounding over to say Hello, happy that somebody had said
hello to him, and asked if Dad wanted any help. He was perfectly normal when he was occupied but when there
was nothing to do he just started walking backwards and forwards. There are some people around like Neil who
are just a bit retarded and are not harmful. He goes to church every Sunday and helps. He can’t speak properly
and people stir him. With his pocket money he saved up and bought a Hush Puppy dog but someone came along
in a car and took it away from him. He couldn’t do much about it because he didn't know what to do.

C. Terry.
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Back: R. Wakins, R. Crowden, S. Harvey, C. Hallett, W. Watson, A. Welsh, N. Bamford, A. Foster, A. Rvder-Turrer, Mr. D. Hoskins.
2nd Row: C. Webster, S. MclLaughlin, P. Friend, M. Jolley, J. Bucirde, 8. Terry.

Froni: A. Burrows, A. Fazackerley, R. Fazackerley, G. Self, J. Ebsworth, A. Abbott, S. Foster, S. Burrows, D. Bury,

M. Linton, J. Sowby, A. Shearman.

Captain: Nicholas Bamford.
SWIMIMING Coach: Mr. D. Hoskins.

The swimming team created history this year with a clean sweep of the Independent School Swimming
Carnivals. For the first time in 19 years we won the Southern Combined and for the first time ever
we became State Champions.

Many of our swimmers this year were club swimmers who had trained with their respective clubs over
the holidays. This was a great boost to the early morning training which started soon after school
commenced. With an early House Swimming Competition we were able to select team members
earlier and spend more time training as a team. This proved to be a successful strategy. Spirits were
high and attendances at training indicated the enthusiasm of all swimmers. Such a spirit has not been
seen for many years.

The Southern Combined was held at the Gienorchy Pool on March 5th. After the first few events
Hutchins gained the lead and swam away to a 71 point win—the first since 1957! Outstanding perform-
ances were recorded by Sean McLaughlin with three wins including the record time of 1.11.7 in the
U/13 100 metres freestyle and Nicholas Bamford with five wins and a record 26.7 secs in the Gpen
50 metres Freestyle. Other good efforts came from Chris. Hallett, Matthew Linton, Richard
Fazackerley, Rod Watkins and James Ebsworth. The composite Under 14, Under 13 and Under 12
Freestyle Relay teams won, as did the Under 13, Under 16 and Open Medley Refay. |t would be
appropriate to quote that M. Gibson the 1957 swimming Captain said; ‘It was a day of triumph with
almost historic success.”  Final Points: Hutchins 379, Friends 308, St. Virgil’s 270, Dominic 110.

The Island Combined the following week was approached with mixed feelings. Could we beat
Grammar who have dominated this event in past years? The first few events provided the answer.
Three Medley Relay Teams won, two of these in record time. Throughout the Carnival, our depth

in nearly all age groups enabled us to move away to a 26 point win. |t was certainly a team effort
and every swimmer rose to the occasion. Individual wins came from Sean Mclaughlin (3} Philip
Friend (1) and Nicholas Bamford (5) with a 50 metres freestyle record of 26.2 secs. The consistent
2nd, 3rd and 4th placings in most events were also key factors in our success. Six relay teams won.
The composite set a new time of 2.32.4 and the Under 13 and Under 14 Medley Teams set records
of 2.41.5 and 2.33.1 respectively.

Final points were Hutchins 263, Grammar 237, Friends 225, St. Virgil’s 171, Marist 168, Scotch 121,
St. Patrick’s 97 and Dominic 70.

The hat-trick was completed by the Junior School who won their Inter-School Carnival convincingly.
They tco had many talented swimmers who should form successful Senior Teams in future years.
Special thanks go to our coach Mr. Hoskins whose painstaking dedication could not have been repaid
had we not won. Thanks also to Mr. Love and all the parents whose support is very necessary and
an appreciated part of the sport.

The swimming pool is slowly but surely moving towards reality and a sub-committee of the Parents
and Friends Association has been very busy on the project. 1t is-hoped that the concrete shell will be
completed by the end of the year.

it has been a very successful year and all who contributed to it are to be congratulated. The found-
ations are set, and | believe that many more victorious swimming teams can be built in the future. 33
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For the pleasure of it!

Swimming is not as hard and monotonous as many people would think; having to get up at 6.00 a.m.

in the morning and train till 7.30 a.m., then from 4.00 p.m. after school till 6.00 p.m. It is quite the
opposite to me, in feeling. | think it is a very peaceful pleasant and rewarding sport. Besides building
you up in most parts of your body it keeps you very fit, Usually | would do about 2% miles
swimming in the morning and, depending on whether | am racing or not that night, about 4 or 5
miles in the afternoon. | also have to train once a week in a gym. | enjoy working in the Gym
because | get to use all the different weights and machines.

It is to me an unusual feeling diving into the fresh cool water in the morning or afternoon after
school.  To me the feeling of being free and weightless is brilliant. | am not really dedicated like
the ‘Olympic’ swimmers because, | enjoy swimming. Any sport to do with the water | like. | have
a thing about it. Some of the best swimmers in the world dedicate their whole lives to it. That's
not for me. The pleasure of winning races counts towards swimming because you have to train your-
self. Nobody forces you. If you win, well and good, but if you lose there is nobody else to blame.
Most people think swimmers don’t get anything out of it, but believe you me, you do.

M. Linton.
The big one!

The team started out from five people, of whom only four could be chosen. We started off by
rowing two mornings a week and one weekend row at 6 a.m. At the first few we were anxious to
get on the water, but after a few morning rows it began to become a task in itself to wake up at
5.15 a.m., let alone row for an hour. While the coach had a speed boat, one of the crew in turn
had to cox for the rest, as we weren’t given a cox until a few weeks before the first race.

The time crept closer to the big one. The Head of the River, and everyone had to dip in for
money for the coach’s present. After a few encouraging words and the usual bungle by the cox we
were off. Finding harder competition from the north we ended up 4th out of seven crews, which
wasn’t all that bad. However the coach was pleased with our effort throughout the year and
congratulated us. He must have liked his present.

A. Innes.
It's not funny!

Our training for the First week or two was in the afternoon, and most of it was running and
exercises. Occasionally, when it was calm on the river, we took a boat out. One afternoon it was
calm on the river so we took out the brand new boat the “Ann Downie”. When we were out on
the water the river became choppy and the waves were coming over the side of the boat. At this
stage we did not have a cox and our coach was coxing for us, after a while the boat began filling up
with water rather rapidly and the boat swamped. We could not refloat it so this meant we were
stranded about 800 yards or more off shore. After about fifteen minutes an old bloke from Manning
Reef came to rescue us and tow us back to the boat shed.

After the first week or two of the afternoon training we began morning training. This meant getting
out of bed at half past five in the morning to go to training. A few times we were not rowing as
hard as we could and were made to row to Taroona and back rowing hard for twenty strokes and

easy for twenty strokes. Sometimes it was very hard when we had to do 1000 yard sprints. After
doing these we were that stuffed it was not funny.

R. Leaman.
Coxing.
I have coxed fours for three years, and like all other under age coxswains, my great ambition was to
cox the “Senior Eight'". Well naturally, when the position was offered to me, | jumped at it. My
first impression was that it was going to be all fun. Like people say, ""All the coxswain does is sit
there and steer.”. But | was to find out that nothing could be further from the truth.
Training started in the middle of the 3rd term 1975. At first it was a hard work-out in the gym,
for the eight, with me recording results. The first time out in the Eight was a little un-nerving.
There | was put in the coxswains seat for the first time without any idea of the different commands
used in it, and expected to know it all. Steering the boat into the ways for the first time caused me
a little anguish but | soon got the hang of it.
We really. got stuck into training in first term 1976. From here on in it was flat out, no holds
barred. Getting up at a quarter past five every second morning, and sitting in the middle of the
Derwent freezing to death, wasn‘t as glamourous as | thought it would be.
The final week in Launceston was a bit better. We only had one hour trainings in the mornings and
afternoons. After months of training for one race, | found myself sitting on the starting line. |
expected to be shaking like a leaf with nerves, but | was quite calm and it felt like an ordinary race.
In fact | was so calm | was disappointed.
Well, after the race was over and the trainings finished, you have time to think back over it and
remember the good times. Come to think of it, "It was all worth while”.

M. Draeger.

Rl

ROWING!: . R
A. Jackson, A. Foster, J. Vagunda, K. Johnston, J. Cotton, P. Downie, S. Smith, M. Game, M.'Draeger {cox).

"Captain of Boats: Mark Game.
Coach: Mr. A. Edwards.
ROWING M/C: Mr. J. Millington.

The Rowing Season for 1976 at Hutchins began on a new note with early training for all_ crew during
the third term of 1975. This move proved to be a great benefit, although the School gamgd little
success throughout the season. |Improvements have been gained although not shown by racing resul.ts.
Training for the First Eight began last year under the guidance of a new coach, an unknown quantity
to all concerned, in the form of Mr. Andrew Edwards, an Old Boy of the School. By Chl"ns'tmas a
Crew was selected, but was soon to change with Bill Wilkinson having to retire due to arf injury.
Here, our sympathy must go to him as this is the second year running he has had to retire due to

ill health. As in the past, a rowing camp was held at Meadow Bank in th.e last wgek of the
Christmas holidays, from Monday, February 2nd, to Saturday the 7th With .the e|_ght crew members
living a spartan-like existence, the crew improved beyond all recognition, gaining skills, strength and
stamina. Here we must thank Mr. Jack Nicholls for the use of his property throughout our stay.

The crew was now ready to face its opposition. N

The eight, rowing exceptionally well, was small and found the op'posfuon extremely hfard .to beat.
During the season the crew as an eight and in fours participated in nine regattas, rowing in some
sixteen races of which they won only one, were second in seven and third in four. They also h.ad. ,
little success in the Head of the River, in gaining third place behind two very good crews, St. Virgil's,
second, and Grammar, first. Our congratulations go to Grammar for an excellent performance and an
untarnished record of wins. Many thanks must also go to the coaches of all the other crews and to
their undying dedication and enthusiasm to those under their directic?n..

Since at the end to the 1975 season a ‘Supporters of Rowing’ Association” had begun, valuable fund
raising managed to supply the rowers with one new racing four and two new runabouts and outboards.
As well as this the most generous donation by Mrs. lan Downie of a new four also. he!ped t0 ad.d to
the depleted stock of rowing equipment. This much needed equipment was enthusiastically received
by all. . . .
To Christen the two new shells, a day was organised by Mr. J. Millington, Master-in-Charge of Rowing,
in which all crews and parents travelled to Franklin for a day of rowing. The boats were also
Christened, the ‘Argo IV’ by Mrs. Don Calvert, and the ‘Anne Downie’ by Mrs. lan Downie. The. day
finished with some of the parents trying out the new boats, which appeared to humour all V\‘/a.tchmg.
The season could not have run as smoothly as it did if it was not for the work of Mr. J. Millington,
who has to be congratulated for his work. He was down at the rowing sheds.at 6.00 a.m. nearly
every day “‘nursing’’ the under age crews through their conflicts. Thg School is also grateful to th.e
Buckingham Rowing Club and the Sandy Bay Rowing Club for allowing the rowers the use of their
boat sheds during the course of the season. With phase one of the new boat shed under way, we
can look forward to the time when we can once again have our own sheds. . .
The season closed with the famed House Rowing, and as usual School House were hot favpurltes with
four out of the eight. Buckland House were favourites for second, with two out of the elght. and
third was to be a toss up between Thorold and Stephens each with one member out of the eight

As usual the House Rowing was full of surprises and the final results were School 1st, Stephens 2nd
and Buckland 3rd. ) .

In conclusion { would like to add that the Hutchins School has the best recqrd qf rowing of any
school in the state. | urge all those who have not tried the sport to try their S‘kl“ anq help to
return to the School the prestige of winning the most coveted school-boy sporting achievement there o
is.
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CROSS-COUNTRY:

Back: Mr. J. Houghton, D. Finkelde, N. Bamford, L. Wagner,

D. Morris, 5. Webber.

2nd Row: J. Lack, P. Dermoudy, F. Kesseling, S. Bax, P. Williams,
D. Tanner.

Front: P. Tucker, W. Fergusson, N. Lette, M. Jolley, D. Eslake,

D. Terry, R. Cochrane.

Captain: F. Kesseling
CROSS COUNTRY Coach. Mr. J. Houghton

On Tuesday the 27th April the annual schools cross
country was held at Elwick Racecourse. For the first
time in many years the course was dry and fast. The
first event of the day was the U.14 division, held over
two laps of the course, each lap being one mile. In this
race, W. Fergusson could have taken out first place, but
as the case in previous years, rowing, cricket and swim-
ming fitness is not enough to obtain the fitness required
to achieve results in cross country races, and thus
Fergusson dropped to fifth place. The Under 15 division
held over three laps was in the same class as the
previous race with S. Bowden coming a good seventh
place.

The U.16 division seemed to be our weak point, with
creditable performances from J. Lack and T. Johnston.

-The highlight of the day was the open event held over

five laps. This resulted in a clearcut victory to

C. Anderson of Friends’ School, who came within .2
seconds of R. Markey’s 1972 record. In second place
was F. Kesseling, and a good fifth went to P. Williams.
In this event the open team tied to regain the open
shield which St. Virgil's held, the team consisting of

F. Kesseling, P. Williams, R. Graley, A. McDermott,

J. Crisp, N. Bamford and P. Dermoudy. All performed
well but we were unable to regain the shield which St
Virgil's wan. by the margin of 39 points.

Credit must go to St. Virgil’'sfor a fine display of team
running.

Qur thanks go to Mr. Houghton for the hours spent in
preparing and training this year's team.

Captain: R. Graley
SOCCER Coach.: Mr. D. Hoskins

By sheer weight of numbers in the sport, the prospects
of soccer at The Hutchins School for Season 1976
looked bright but sadly they remained largely unfulfiiled.
The 1976 season was singularly unsuccessful for the
Hutchins Open Soccer Team. In the nine roster games
played we failed to record even a single win or draw and
in fact only managed to score one goal for the entire
season. In such a season devoid of success, comment is
fairly hard, but as | see it, the backline comprising
Charles Terry, Colin Thomson (a member of the
Tasmanian U/16 Rugby Team last year), Tim Barker and
Bruce Walker, tried hard all season against some talented
opponents and their effort was exemplary, whilst Dale
Fisher, in goals, performed creditably under a heavy
work load.

Thanks must be extended to our coaches this season,
Mr. Hume Moase and Mr. Colin Pidd from the University
Soccer Club, for their efforts during the season (8.4ba.m.
Saturday mornings).

Unfortunately the lack of success at the open level
seemed to follow through to the Under-Age teams with
none of the seven under-age teams in the Senior, Middle
or Junior Schools, except the promising Under 9 team,
experiencing a great deal of success. [t is at this level
however, that the future of the game in the school can
only be seen to lie, and with the standard of soccer in
the State undisputably and rapidly improving, it is the
under-age players in the school who must be fostered
and encouraged and who must develop their skills.
Success in the future can only sweeten a great game and
it is for such success that | hope, and indeed look
forward to, but must concede that it will not come
easily.

Thanks for their contributions during the season must
also be extended to Coaches at the Under-age levels:

Mr. Hoskins and Messrs. Guy Clift, Chris Dockray, Steve
Newman and Daryl Pyrke, all of the the University
Soccer Club.

Standings for 1976. Goals

Played Won Lost  Drawn For Against
Tst X1 9 0 9 0 1 36
Under 15 12 1 8 3 7 47
Under 14 A" 8 1 3 44 g 34
Under 14 "B 11 0 11 0 0 94
Under 13 A" 9 2 7 0 7 30
Under 13 “B" 7 1 6 0 5 59
SOCCER:

Back: C. Thomson, R. Gratey, T. Barker, C. Terry, D. Hunn,
P. Gibson, S. Gabriel.

Front: J. Colguhoun, M. Otlowski, P. Fazackerley, B. Walker,
G. Heaney.

Captain: N. Bamford
SQUASH Coach: Mr. L. Clipstone

This year, catgut and yellow dots invaded the lives of
many students in the school. As well as being a major
number two sport on Saturdays, squash has also become
the favourite pastime of many boarders. This enthus-
jasm and interest consequently generated the first ever
Senior School Squash Competition.

The pennant matches started relatively late and by this
time the five Hutchins teams had gained some valuable
practice. Two teams were entered in the A Grade
Pennant, two in B1 and another in B2 Grade.

Although the points eluded them, the B2 team gained
the type of experience that eventually wins pennants.
They finished a creditable fifth on their ladder. The B1
teams had some very close matches and both finished
with 10 points at the end of the roster matches. Since
they were equal fourth one team was selected on
percentage to play in the finals.They got no better than
the semi final where they lost to St. Virgil's.

The A grade teams were most successful. The number
two team captained by Graeme Clennett did very well
to qualify for the Preliminary Final after finishing
fourth. The Hutchins number one team lost only four
pennant points in their march to the grand final where
they met St. Virgil's, last years winners.

The final began with St Virgil's producing a totally
unknown No. 4 player who defeated lan Creese 3—1.
The loss of the second match 3—0 by Robert Mclntosh
increased the opposition advantage to 6—1. At this stage
our one man cheer squad departed. Not to be out-done
however, Tim ikin and N.C. Bamford produced scintilat-
ing squash to turn the reality of defeat into a 1 point
win. Final scores Hutchins 2 rubbers, 7 games, 105
points to St. Virgil's 2 rubbers, 7 games, 104 points.
Unfortunately this year there was no masters versus boys
match. This was partly due to the fact that we were
playing our championship matches and also due to the
fact that they have already had enough success winning
a pennant of their own. The School Championship
matches are not yet completed. Mr. Clipstone has been
a great asset to squash and | must thank him for his
time and patience on behalf of all players. Hutchins
has now a considerable depth in squash taient and with
this years triumph the prospects for next year look
bright.

SQUASH: L.—R. l. Creese, N. Barnford, T. Ikin, R. Mcintosh.

Co-captains: M. Ward, C. Allen
BADMINTON Coach: Mr. R. Harvey-Latham

In the 1976 AYC Junior Badminton Association Roster,
Hutchins fielded three teams. Due to diminished
numbers in the Senior School only one team was
entered (C. Allen, M. Ward, P. Tedds and P. Tattam);
with the remaining two teams comprising of Middle
School Boys. Team 1: A. Read, R. Brennan, R. Tinning
and A. Hay; and Team 11: I. Rowntree, R. Richardson,
D. Williams and M. Davis.

The teams met with mixed success throughout the
season with the Senior School team being eliminated in
the Semi-Finals after relatively erratic roster games.

Both Malcolm Ward and Colin Allen played well during
the season, while Peter Tattam and Peter Tedds were
useful players.

The Middle School No. 1 team played extremely well
all the year and were justly rewarded with their Division
Pennant, while the No. 11 team was unlucky not to
make the Finals and finished in 6th place on the

ladder.

Once again all the players are deeply indebted to Mr.
Harvey-Latham for transport to the South Hobart
Badminton Centre each Thursday and for his organisation
of the sport at Hutchins.
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CROSS-COUNTRY:
Back: Mr. J. Houghton, D. Finkelde, N. Bamford, L. Wagner,

D. Morris, S. Webber.

ond Row: J. Lack, P. Dermoudy, F. Kesseling, S. Bax, P. Wiiliams,
D. Tanner.

Front: P. Tucker, W. Fergusson, N. Lette, M. Joltey, D. Esiake,

D. Terry, R. Cochrane.

Captain: F. Kesseling
CROSS COUNTRY Coach: Mr. J. Houghton

On Tuesday the 27th April the annual schools cross
country was held at Elwick Racecourse. For the first
time in many years the course was dry and fast. The
first event of the day was the U.14 division, held over
two laps of the course, each lap being one mile. In this
race, W. Fergusson could have taken out first place, but
as the case in previous years, rowing, cricket and swim-
ming fitness is not enough to obtain the fitness required
to achieve results in cross country races, and thus
Fergusson dropped to fifth place. The Under 15 division
held over three laps was in the same class as the
previous race with S. Bowden coming a good seventh
place.

The U.16 division seemed to be our weak point, with
creditable performances from J. Lack and T. Johnston.

The highlight of the day was the open event held over

five laps. This resulted in a clearcut victory to

C. Anderson of Friends’ School, who came within .2
seconds of R. Markey's 1972 record. In second place
was F. Kesseling, and a good fifth went to P. Williams.
In this event the open team tied to regain the open
shield which 3t. Virgil's held, the team consisting of

F. Kesseling, P. Williams, R. Graley, A. McDermott,

J. Crisp, N. Bamford and P. Dermoudy. All performed
well but we were unable to regain the shield which St
Virgil's wan- by the margin of 39 points.

Credit must go to St. Virgil'sfor a fine display of team
running.

Qur thanks go to Mr. Houghton for the hours spent in
prepar’ing and training this year’s team.

Captain: R. Graley
SOCCER Coach: Mr. D. Hoskins

By sheer weight of numbers in the sport, the prospects
of soccer at The Hutchins School for Season 1976
looked bright but sadly they remained largely unfulfilled.
The 1976 season was singularly unsuccessful for the
Hutchins Open Soccer Team. In the nine roster games
played we failed to record even a single win or draw and
in fact only managed to score one goal for the entire
season. In such a season devoid of success, comment is
fairly hard, but as | see it, the backline comprising
Charles Terry, Colin Thomson (a member of the
Tasmanian U/16 Rugby Team last year), Tim Barker and
Bruce Walker, tried hard all season against some talented
opponents and their effort was exemplary, whilst Dale
Fisher, in goals, performed creditably under a heavy
work load.

Thanks must be extended to our coaches this season,
Mr. Hume Moase and Mr. Colin Pidd from the University
Soceer Club, for their efforts during the season (8.4bam.
Saturday mornings).

Unfortunately the tack of success at the open level
seemed to follow through to the Under-Age teams with
none of the seven under-age teams in the Senior, Middle
or Junior Schools, except the promising Under 9 team,
experiencing a great deal of success. It is at this level
however, that the future of the game in the school can
only be seen to lie, and with the standard of soccer in
the State undisputably and rapidly improving, it is the
under-age players in the school who must be fostered
and encouraged and who must develop their skills.
Success in the future can only sweeten a great game and
it is for such success that | hope, and indeed look
forward to, but must concede that it will not come
easily.

Thanks for their contributions during the season must
also be extended to Coaches at the Under-age levels:

Mr. Hoskins and Messrs. Guy Clift, Chris Dockray, Steve
Newman and Daryl Pyrke, all of the the University
Soccer Club.

Standings for 1976. Goals

Played Won Lost Drawn For Against
1st X1 9 0 9 0 1 36
Under 15 12 1 8 3 7 47
Under 14 "A” 8 1 3 44 9 34
Under 14 "B 11 0 11 0 o] 94
Under 13 "A" 9 2 7 0 7 30
Under 13 "B"” 7 1 6 0 5 59
SOCCER:

Back: C. Thomson, R. Graley, T. Barker, C. Terry, D. Hunn,
P. Gibson, $. Gabriel.

Front: J. Colquhoun, M. Otlowski, P. Fazackerley, B. Walker,
G. Heaney.

i Bt

Cros§ Country. There were several courses, some worse than others; but we normally ended up
running the depths and heights of Sandy Bay or Churchill Avenue, this is to say the local relief up
that area. However, the thing we hated most was trotting around the oval 12 or so times because it
was extremely boring.

¢ o ¢ R. Beswick

RVNS. Nobody really knows the vigorous and painful training that Mr. Houghton's cross country team go
through each year for six weeks and two nights a week.

The first run is usually the hardest. This is because you’re not anywhere near fit. The first run of the
season was about four miles, half of this through dense scrub in the Mt Nelson area. We had a good
runner this year, Frank Kesseling. He was fit, we weren't! | don’t think any team would have run as
far as we did when Frank took us. | remember one time he made us run 20 laps of the War
Memorial Oval. He sprinted these for a warm up and then continued to train.

The distance of the race ranged from two miles to five depending on your age group. The course we
had to run was very hard. We had to jump three foot hurdles, sink ankle deep in cinders, dodge
boulders, run through mud then sprint home on a 400 metre grass straight.

¢ ¢ ¢

A'Fhletics. Being in the 1975 School Athletics team, | had mixed feelings. My opinion varies from one
minute to the next. At times | quite like being involved in it, at other times (and incidentally, most
of the time} | dreaded what was ahead. ’

| trained alot for the Athletics, and got into pretty good physical condition. | hope to be even fitter
for the next athletics season. | put in about one and a half to two hours training every day. |
noticed that as the season went on, the exhausting effect of a lot of training became less and less
on me.

An hour before my race, | was pretty calm, but about 10 minutes before it, | tensed up. | was tense
on the starting blocks, and this made me start as though | was in a 100 metre race, not a 400 metre
race. But a minute later, | had one of the greatest senses of relief | had ever had in my life!

S. Webber

J. Lack

¢ ¢ ¢
Problems! At the beginning of the season | found myself elected as Captain of the Under 15 soccer
team. The pressures started straight away. The first problem being training; usually only about one
half_of the team squad turning up. This problem continued for over eight weeks, but was solved by
putting anyone who didn’t come to training on a three hour Saturday detention. This punishment
only came into practice once, after that,team members turned out regularly for practice.
Another problem the team has faced throughout the season is coaching. We now have a coach who
comes on Thursday training and Saturday matches, but this still leaves the team without a coach on
Tuesday night. This makes it difficult to get a good training session going because of the problem of
response from the team. Gradually throughout the season behaviour and attitude has improved and in
tl'.we fong run this has helped our team improve its position on the ladder.
Since our coach has been turning up to our matches it has helped considerably as he knows the style
of game that the team plays and he can improve on this at training.
So far in the season | have noticed two things: the first being that you have to start training several

wgeks before the first roster match, and secondly that morale must be kept to a maximum, whether
winning or losing. C Parsell
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Captain: F. Kesseling
ATHLETICS Coach: Mr. D. Hoskins

Due to the wet weather, training this year was almost nil, and our hopes which had been high because
of the talent and depth of this year's team, fell drastically with the house sports being held after the
1sland Athletic Carnival. The team therefore was chosen on last year’s results.

The lIsland Athletic Carnival was held on the Friends’ Schoo! ground on Friday, the 23rd October.
The track was slow and blustery conditions prevailed. Good performances came from most age groups in the Open
Mark Sherrey cleared a height of 5 11" in the high jump which was 1’ behind the school record of
6" 0”. He finished 2nd in this event. He also finished 3rd in the long jump. Tim Groom finished 3rd
in the triple jump, and Frank Kesseling 2nd in the 5000 metres, 16.14.1, and 2nd in the 1500 metres, 4.20.5.
In the under 16 division noteable performances came from Robert Main and Paul Lovell, along with
Simon Tipping in the U.15 age group. The U/14 division performances were headed by A. Camm who
finished a good 3rd place in the 800 metres in 2.17.8 and P. Tucker in long jump who was placed 2nd.

The U/13 division performances were: R. Hand, st long jump, 3rd 200 metres, and Craig Terry in

the 800 metres who finished 3rd in the time of 2,20.3. In the U/12 age group, Tim Stokes although
only 11 years of age, completed the sprint double, coming 1st in the 100 metres and 200 metres.

A lot can be gained from the style and determination of this young man, who is the Tasmanian 100
metre and 200 metre champion.

Hutchins finished fourth in this carnival, final points being:

St. Virgil's 318; St. Pats 297%; Grammar 261; Hutchins 202; Marist 179; Friends' 178, Dominic 134; Scotch 110%.
The following Saturday the Southern Independent School Sports were held at the Friends’ School ground.
The school athletes gained some valuable experience from the previous meeting. With this we asserted
much more determination than the previous week.

Good performances were recorded in nearly all age groups.

Open Frank Kesseling 2nd 800 metres  2,3.7 U.14 P. Tucker 2nd 200 metres
2nd 1500 metres 4,27 3rd 400 metres 59.1
2nd 5000 metres 16,11 3rd Long Jump
Mark Sherrey 2nd High Jump 5" 9" A. Camm 2nd 1500 metres 4,49
3rd Long Jump 1st 800 metres 2,17.9
Phillip Williams 3rd 1500 metres 4,37 A Read 3rd 110 metres Hurdles
Richard Millington 2nd 100 metres 11.8 T. Bates 1st High Jump 52"
2nd 200 metres 235 U.13 A. Hand 1st Long Jump 4.76 metres
Andrew McDermott  3rd 400 metres 53.3 2nd 100 metres 13.3
Tim Groom 3rd Triple Jump 3rd High Jump 4" 8"
Campbell Middleton  3rd 110 metres hurdies C. Terry 2nd 800 metres 2,20.3
Nigel Forage 2nd Triple Jump U.12 T. Stokes 1st 100 metres 13.4
Peter Downie 3rd High. Jump 1st 200 metres 28.4
U.16 Paul Lovell 3rd Long Jump P. Browne 3rd 200 metres 29.1
lan Creese 3rd Shot putt S. McCiymont 2nd 100 metres
Robert Main 3rd 400 metres
U.15 Simon Tipping 2nd High Jump 5 4" 1st U.12 Relay P. Browne, S. McClymont,
Mark Dainton 2nd Long Jump M. Shearman, T. Stokes.
Stephen Harrington 3rd 200 metres
Scott Bowden 2nd Shot putt

Hutchins finished second to St.Virgil's. Final points: St.Virgil’s 546; Hutchins 395; Friends 311; Dominic 238.
Our thanks go to Mr. Hoskins for all the hours spent arranging the team and for the encouragement
given by the talk of Mr. M. Cherry, and various coaches, Mr. Goninon, Mr. Houghton, Mr. Rae,

Mr. Millington and to anyone | have missed.

ATHLETICS:
Back: P. L.ovell, 1. Creese, R. Main. 4th Row: G. Bassam, 5. Doyle, A. Read, A. Hay, A. Baker, T. Johnstone, M. Tucker.
3rd Row: G. Madden, P. Allen, N. Heath, W. Seddon, D. Morris, S. Webber, S. Tipping, A. Camm, C. Terrv. T. Bates,

P. Bingham, W. Fergusson, S. MclLaughlin, A. Bakewell. 2nd Row: S. McCultum, J. Triffitt, I. Allan, R. Hand, R. Cochrane,
R. Medhurst, S. McClymont, M. Shearman, S. Burbury, P. Brown, T. Stokes. Front: J. Trethewey, N. Forage, T. Groom,

F. Kesseling, M. Dermoudy, 5. Fehiberg, C. Middleton, P. Williams, R. Millington.
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SCHOOL TRIP 1976 — to CENTRAL AUSTRALIA.

Before this article begins, we bring you . . .

a word from the driver {D'arcy) . . . ... .. ... PUSH!
a word from the courier (Bruce) . . .. .. .. ... .. . .PUSH!
and a word from the leader (Crom) . . . . ... . .. ... .. PUSH! ‘
Also words from our cook (Mary) — “seconds?”; frem tent 139 — “FIRE!”; from the boys. (upon being wgken
at 6.30) — "1T+$%/&*()—@**2?X!1”, and this sentence from Mrs. Nettlefold — “Could you fust do that again

lease?”’
6Ve were met at Tullamarine airport by a Centralian Staff coach and immediately hit the road; however, we were
barely hours out of Melbourne, passing though the unlikely town of Berriwillock when Yve came ‘to an abrupt
stop with a broken oil line. With this delay we arrived at our first overnight camp — M!Idura — in the dark, but
somehow managed to erect our three {cum four) man tents. After a morning tour of Mildura, we.set off from
the citrus area to the mining town of Broken Hill. After a tour of this town we set up for the ‘mght,- however
with a Labor government having just been elected in N.S.W., it came as no surprise when the (cnty? lights were
turned off—there were two power failures. The third night was spent at Wilpena Pound, an interes.tmg mountain
feature in the Flinders Ranges. After three days solid travelling and two ‘bush camps’ {we §tayed in caravan parks
normally) we pulled into the Heavitree Gap caravan park, just out of Alice Springs. Operating out of Hea\n’tree
Gap for three days with a broken starter motor, we push started the 14 ton bus . . er . . coach to a days’ tour
and shopping in The Alice, Simpson’s Gap, Standley Chasm, and we also visited a nearby camel farm where most
r0de O, the camels (enough said!)

We met Launceston Grammar in Alice Springs (Hi Tim Rodgers, Kes and others . . ., and also at Ayers Rock,
which most climbed. That same afternoon we visited the nearby Olgas, however upon our return, smoke coulq
be smelt . . . The Rock, and some slightly . . . er . . . singed boyswear behind us we swept into Coober Pedy
in a cloud of dust — a large cloud of dust. Here we visited an undergound home anq were priv‘ilegefi to see
{through travelling with Centralian Staff) a magnificent private collection of opals. With dollar signs in their eyes
most of the party went prospecting in the main street. As no one found their fortune, however, we drove down
through the wheat and wine producing areas of South Australia and Victoria‘.At Clare the par'ty was shown
through a winery and was allowed to buy some cheap plonk. The last two nights were spent in Port Augusta
and Bordertown, both in South Australia.

Cookie's food had everybody rushing back for seconds (Bruce—"What's the matter with you? Anybody Wguld
think you hadn't eaten for a week!”) — its amazing what she managed to whip up on log fires. Hobart film
maker Mrs. Di Nettlefold used the trip as a backdrop for a film, but unfortunately some ‘takes’ had to be done
again . . . and again. Of course there were many other places seen—such as the dry (and very wet) salt lakes,
mining operations, aboriginal paintings, Flynn's Grave, the Royal Flying Doctor base, the Guth Panorama (thg
latter three being in or near Alice Springs) and also native fauna and flora. The trip was 14 days well spent in
excellent hands.

To finish, with, then, here are some words from . . . the N.T. Police . “raid’’; from the N.T. road builders
.. . "potholes!”’; from the Ayers Rock shop . . . “$$3%%": and another word from the driver (D'arcy)
and another word from the driver (D'arcy) . . . .. .. .. .. PUSH IT!
from the courier {Bruce) . . . ... .. .. PUSH IT!
and from the leader (Crom) . . ... .. ... . PUSH [T

MIDDLE SCHOOL NOTES
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This year the Middle School increased in size by one more class. We had a record enrolment of 150
students comprising three Form 2’s and two Form 3's.
The Middle School staff for 1976 consisted of Mr. J. Millington (Headmaster), Mr. G. McKay, Mr. D.
Lincolne, Mr. C. Rae, Mr. M. Arnold and Mr. L. Clipstone. Other members of staff involved in
teaching in the Middle School were Mr. S. Zagel, Mr. B. Griggs, Mr. R. Schroeter, Mr. D. Goninon,
Mr. B. Hawkins, and Dr. G. Stephens. We were pleased to welcome back an old friend, Dr. E. Heyward
for a brief period at the beginning of Term 3. Dr. Heyward stood in for Mr. Clipstone who was away
on a School tour.
Middle School leaders for 1976 were Peter Bingham, Alistair Camm, David Hughes, Timothy Jackson,
Ross Richardson and John Stevens. House Captains were Jeffrey Triffitt (Buckland), Alistair Downie
(School), Peter Bingham (Stephens) and Andrew Fazackerley (Thorold).
OUTSTANDING ACHIEVEMENTS. The following Middle School boys deserve our congratulations for
their respective achievements this year: Ross Richardson for his prize-winning entry in the Junior
Section of the Science Talent Quest. His entry titled “The Effect of Water on Friction gained first
place. William Parsons, Keith Levet, Ross Richardson and Michael Graver for their excellent resuits
and awards in the Junior section of the Mathematics Competition. Igor Cavdarski for his win in the
U.14 piano solo section of the Hobart City Eisteddford. Rory Andrewartha for winning the Old
Boys' Association Scholarship. Richard Benjamin for winning a special Bursary. Mark Shearman for
being selected in the State U.12 Soccer team, Anthony Read for being selected in the State U.17
Badminton squad and Christopher Hallett for being selected in the State U.14 Swimming team.
COCK HOUSE COMPETITION. The result of the Cock House Competition for 1975 was as follows:
1st Buckland; 2nd School; 3rd Stephens; 4th Thorold.
1976 results so far are as follows:

Cross Impromptu Classwork

Cricket Tennis Football Country Hockey Soccer Speaking Term1 Term?2
BUCKLAND 2nd 1 2 2 1 3 3 1 2
SCHOOL 1st 4 1 1 4 2 1 4 4
STEPHENS 4th 3 3 3 =2 4 2 3 3
THOROLD 3rd 2 4 4 =2 1 4 2 1

Final resuits of this year's competition will appear in 1977's magazine.

INTER-SCHOOL SPORT. All physically capable boys of the Middle School represented their School
at different times of the year in one or more of the 23 teams we produced covering 12 different
sports. The most outstanding performers gained their Merit Certificates. They were: Anthony Read
(cricket, football, basketball and badminton — a magnificent effort). Philip Friend {swimming),
Christopher Hallett {swimming}, Sean McLaughlin (swimming), Michael McLaughlin {swimming), William
Fergussor (cross country), Mark Shearman (soccer, athletics), Andrew Hay (football, badminton), Alec
Burbury (football), Craig Terry (football, athletics), Richard Brennan (badminton), Peter Tinning
{badminton), Alistair Camm (athletics), Robert Hand (athletics), Scott McClymont (athietics), Philip
Browne (athletics), lan Allan (hockey). lan is also to be congratulated on winning the D Grade
Hockey Best and Fairest award.

CONCLUDING REMARKS. Our thanks are due to the parents who so tirelessly supported us in all
our activities, to members of staff for their help both in and out of the classroom and to the Senior

Students who helped in many ways, especially Robert Mclntosh and Gregory Haug who adjudicated
our impromptu speaking evening.

To the girls of Collegiate and Fahan go our thanks for some very enjoyable social evenings.
Finally, to those boys in the Middle School who move to Senior School, we offer our best wishes.

MIDDLE SCHOOL
LEADERS 1976.
t.toR.

R. Richardson,

J. Stevens,

P. Bingham,

A. Camm,

T. Jackson,

D. Hughes.
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